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July 2020 

Continuing utility relocation work near Memorial Avenue, 
Kellyville from Monday 13 July  
Transport for NSW is upgrading Memorial Avenue from a two lane to a four lane 
road with the option to expand to six lanes if needed in the future.  

 

This will improve traffic flow, ease congestion and reduce travel times along Memorial Avenue and nearby 
roads especially during the morning and afternoon peaks.  

We have been working along Memorial Avenue to prepare for this upgrade and have made really good 
progress during the early works program. The final stage of this early work will include the removal of 
buildings of three Transport owned properties at: 3 and 5 Memorial Avenue and 4 Windsor Road, Kellyville. 
These properties need to be removed so we can widen the road for the upgrade. 

Work will continue on moving the electrical supply from overhead poles to underground. We will dig 
trenches for pipes to hold the electrical cabling underground and remove some poles that are no longer 
required. To connect the supply to these new cables there will be some minor power outages during this 
period. Notifications about these outages will be provided by the contractor ahead of time to impacted 
residents. 

Major construction work on the Memorial Avenue upgrade will start in late 2020.  
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How will the work affect you? 

Most of this will take place during the day with some activities required to be done at night due to traffic 
volumes on Memorial Avenue. Our work may be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to 
minimise its impact, including using noise blankets and completing the noisier tasks by midnight.  

The removal of these buildings will be conducted during the day. Management of dust and removal of 
hazardous material will be done in accordance with standard environmental procedures. 

We will work in one location for no more than two nights per week or six nights per month. If we need to 
work extra nights we will discuss this with directly impacted residents 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe. Please keep 
to speed limits and follow signs and traffic controllers’ directions.  

For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW 
App.  

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

Our work schedule 

We will be on site for 79 day and 3 night 
shifts between 13 July and 13 October, 
weather permitting. We will not work on public 
holidays. 

Our day work hours will be between 7am and 
6pm from Monday to Friday and between 
8am to 1pm on Saturday. Our night work 
hours will be between 8pm and 5am from 
Monday to Friday.  

Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact our 
delivery partner, Ausconnex  
on 02 9157 3673 or 
contact@ausconnex.com.au  

For more information on projects, visit 
rms.nsw.gov.au. 
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